広島市長からのメッセージ

一般社団法人 ONE DREAM の皆様が、平和記念公園内のレストハウスで映画「Gandhi」を 上映されるに当たり、一言御挨拶を申し上げます。

本年4月、インドからG7広島サミットに招待国として参加する際に、マハトマ・ガンディー氏の胸像を広島市に寄贈することにしたいとの申出がありました。本市としては、あらゆる暴力を否定するガンディー氏の理念・活動は、国を超えて広く世界に知られているうえに、本市が振興しようとしている「平和文化」に通じるものであることに着目し、その申出をお受けすることにしました。そして、今、マハトマ・ガンディー氏の胸像は、平和記念公園すぐそばの元安橋南側の河岸緑地に設置され、そのお顔を原爆ドームに向けておられます。

今回の上映会は、胸像の設置の記念として開催されると伺っており、ONE DREAM の皆様のご尽力に対し、心から敬意を表します。

ガンディー氏の信念に基づいた生涯を描いたこの映画を一人でも多くの方々に御覧いただき、この映画を、争いを止め、平和の実現のために何ができるのかを考えるきっかけにしていただけるならば幸いです。

そして映画の鑑賞後は、できれば、胸像のある河辺にお立ち寄りいただき、木々の緑に 囲まれたガンディー氏の像とともに皆様に心の平穏や安らぎを実感していただきたい と思います。

本市が取り組んでいる「平和文化」の振興は、誰もが穏やかで夢や希望を持てる環境の 実現と軌を一にするものです。非暴力と寛容の精神を伝えるこの像に多くの人々が集い、 平和の尊さや大切さを思う気持ちが皆に芽生え、この広島の地に「平和文化」が根付い ていくことを心より願っています。

> 令和5年(2023年)8月5日 広島市長

> > 松井一實

Message from the Mayor

As Mayor of Hiroshima, I am pleased to deliver this message for the screening of *Gandhi* at the Rest House in Peace Memorial Park, organized by One Dream Incorporated.

This April, the City of Hiroshima was offered the gift of a statue of Mahatma Gandhi by India to be presented during their participation in the G7 Hiroshima Summit as an invited country. Gandhi's philosophy and activism for non-violence is well known throughout the world and resonates with the culture of peace that our city is working to promote. As such, the City of Hiroshima decided to accept this generous offer. Today, the statue of Mahatma Gandhi sits by the river on the south side of Motoyasu Bridge, right next to Peace Memorial Park, facing the Atomic Bomb Dome.

I am told that today's screening is to commemorate the statue becoming a part of our city, and I would like to express my heartfelt respect to everyone at One Dream for their hard work in making this event possible.

It is my hope that everyone watches this film about Gandhi's life and his philosophy, and that will inspire viewers to think about what they can do to stop conflicts and realize peace.

I also hope that after the screening, you will go and visit the bust of Gandhi, surrounded by trees and greenery by the river, and take a moment to appreciate the tranquility and peace that it brings.

The City of Hiroshima's initiatives for promoting the culture of peace is in line with realizing an environment in which everyone is at peace and filled with hopes and dreams. From the bottom of my heart, I truly hope that everyone will gather at the statue of Gandhi that conveys the spirit of nonviolence and tolerance, and that it will inspire them to think about the preciousness and importance of peace, helping the culture of peace take root across Hiroshima.

MATSUI Kazumi Mayor The City of Hiroshima August 5, 2023